
Page 1 of 1 
 

CITY OF RACINE BOARD OF HEALTH 
MEETING JUNE 14, 2022 

 
DEPARTMENT:  Laboratory Division 
PREPARED BY:  Stephan Kurdas – Laboratory Services Coordinator 
MONTH:  May 2022 
 

Highlights 

Date Meeting Purpose Outcome 

May 2022 Greening 
Greater Racine 
(GGR) 

2022 AmeriCorps 
Application 

A second, full application was submitted by 
GGR in the hopes of acquiring an AmeriCorps 
crew to assist with beach restoration activities.  

May 2022 Colonial Park Herbicide 
Application 

PHD staff received a herbicide permit for 
treatment of the wetland areas at Colonial 
Park for invasive plant species. The first round 
of herbicide was applied. 

May 2022 Multiple Public 
Health 
Jurisdictions 

Beach Monitoring PHD staff engaged local public health 
departments concerning the beach monitoring 
within their jurisdictions. The collection of the 
first set of water samples was May 26th.  

May 2022 Great Lakes 
Community 
Conservation 
Corps/Veterans 
Corps 

North Beach Fence 
Replacement  

PHD staff engaged and requested the 
services of the Great Lakes Community 
Conservation Corps/Veterans Corps to 
replace the existing snow fencing at North 
Beach behind Kid’s Cove. The new post and 
rope style fencing will be the same style used 
at Sam Myers and will assist with keeping 
individuals on the cordwalk path rather than 
walking through the dunes. 

May 2022 Southeastern 
Wisconsin 
Regional 
Planning 
Commission 
(SEWRPC) 

Wetland 
Delineation 
Assistance 

PHD staff met with SEWRPC representatives 
to discuss the wetlands and delineation 
assistance. 

 
 


